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       Historic Preservation Services 

REPORT OF ALTERATIONS TO DESIGNATED RESOURCE 

Site Number/Address: 625 Whedbee 

Laurel School National Register Historic District 

ISSUED: April 7, 2020 

 

Heath and Laura Pickett 

Recycled Properties 

1298 Main Street #4131 

Windsor, CO 80550 

 

Dear Property Owner: 

 

This report is to inform you of the results of this office’s review of proposed alterations to 625 

Whedbee, pursuant to Fort Collins Municipal Code, Chapter 14, Article IV. A copy of this report 

may be forwarded to the Colorado Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation as well.  

 

The alterations reviewed include:  

 

• Replacement of original windows with a new product in similar style 

• In-kind roof replacement with Tamco shingles 

• Power wash brick 

 

Our staff review of the proposed work finds the window replacement does not meet the SOI 

Standards for Rehabilitation, which calls for repair and retention of historic windows as 

character-defining features of the residence. Power washing the brick is also in general violation 

of the standards, except when performed at the lowest possible psi. While these aspects of the 

proposed work is not in keeping with the standards, our office will sign off on the permit 

applications associated with your project because the property is not protected under local 

ordinance and is the review constitutes a consultation only. 

 

Your design review application, with documentation of the existing windows and proposed 

replacement as well as a summary of the additional work, will be retained as a record of this 

alteration. Notice of our sign off on your application has been provided to building and zoning 

staff to facilitate the processing of any permits that are needed for the work.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this report, or if I may be of any assistance, please do not 

hesitate to contact me.  I may be reached at mbzdek@fcgov.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Maren Bzdek 

Senior Historic Preservation Planner 

mailto:preservation@fcgov.com
https://library.municode.com/co/fort_collins/codes/municipal_code?nodeId=CH14LAPR_ARTIVDEREPRALDERE_S14-52STISPE







































